
COMING UP 
*UMM/Boy Scouts Spring BBQ, Saturday, April 6, 

11am-2pm, Fellowship Hall 
*UMW Circle PM Group, Tuesday, April 9, 3:00pm, 

Parlor 
*UMW Circle #3, Tuesday, April 9, 6:30pm, Parlor  

*UMM Breakfast, Sunday, April 14, 8:30am,  
Fellowship Hall 

*J.O.Y Club, Thursday, April 18, 12:00pm, Fellowship 
Hall 

*Finance Committee Meeting, Wednesday, April 24, 
5:00pm, Harris Classroom 

*Church Council Meeting, Wednesday, April 24, 
6:00pm, Harris Classroom 

 

 

 

Rev. L. Kim Eanes, Lead Pastor 
(cherawpastor@gmail.com) 

843-685-3659 
 

Angie Smith, Ministry Assistant 
(fumcangiesmith@gmail.com) 

Mimi Coffey, Director of Child Development   
Ministry (fccdm@yahoo.com) 

Entire Congregation, Servants for Jesus Christ 
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Pastor’s Ponderings 

As most of you know, Lent is a season of 
forty days, not counting Sunday, which be-
gins on Ash Wednesday and ends on Holy 
Saturday. 

The Great Three Days — sometimes called 
the Triduum or Pasch—from sunset Holy 
Thursday through sunset Easter Day are the 
climax of Lent (and of the whole Christian 
year) and a bridge into the Easter season.  
These days claim the paschal mystery of Je-
sus Christ’s passion, death, and resurrection.  
During these days, the community journeys 
with Jesus from the upper room, to the cross, 
to the tomb, and to the garden.  These 
events should be seen as one great unified 
service beginning with a service of Holy 
Communion on Holy Thursday and conclud-
ing with the services of Easter Day.  These 
services might even be connected with a 
prayer vigil lasting from Holy Thursday even-
ing (or Good Friday) until the first service of 
Easter. 

In recognition of The Great Three Days, you 
are invited to worship at First UMC all three 
of these days! 

On Thursday, April 18th, beginning at 
6:30pm, we will have a Maundy Thursday 
worship gathering in which we will celebrate 
Holy Communion. 

On Friday, April 19th, beginning at noon and 
carrying over until 3:15pm, we will have a 
Good Friday Service of Prayer and Liturgy.  
At the top of each hour, noon, 1pm, 2pm, and 
3pm—scripture will be read, along with a 
brief narrative.  The remainder of each 
hour—45 minutes, approximately, will be set 
aside for silent prayer.  You are invited to 
come to this service at an interval of your 

choosing, just please be sure to be seated in 
silence at the top of any given hour—noon—
3pm.  Most certainly, you are also invited to 
attend for the entire duration: Noon until 
3:15pm. 

On Easter Sunday, we will celebrate the Day 
of Resurrection first, with a Sunrise Service 
at 7am on the front steps of the sanctuary.  
Then, at 11am, please join us inside the 
sanctuary for our Resurrection worship cele-
bration, complete with a Cantata by our 
Chancel Choir! 

Hope to see you amidst all of these opportu-
nities as we celebrate Holy Week 2019, to-
gether. 

(Some information in this article came from 
the United Methodist Book of Worship, 1992, 
p.320.) 

 

                      Blessings                          
   Pastor Kim 

Why We Do What We Do... 



In Memory or Honor of 

IN MEMORY OF GINA REID MERRIMAN 

M&M Keith Smith, M&M Ronnie Cundiff 

IN MEMORY OF STEVE HARPE 

M&M Keith Smith 

IN MEMORY OF RUTH MIDDLETON 

FUMC Chancel Choir, Bob & Laura Gobble,               
Mark Littleton, M&M Harry Board, M&M John Moore, 
FUMC Fred & Lorraine Harris Sunday School Class, 

M&M Ronnie Cundiff, Gerry Parks 

IN MEMORY OF ELEANOR TUCKER 

JoAnn Morgan 

IN MEMORY OF CHRIS HYDRICK 

Jim Bennett 

IN MEMORY OF ETHEL ANN STREATER 

M&M David McLean, M&M Ronnie Cundiff 

IN MEMORY OF FLO OUTEN 

M&M Ronnie Cundiff 

 

IN MEMORY OF SUE MCMANUS 

M&M Ronnie Cundiff 

 

“Goats Gruff.”  This is a play by 
Porkchop Productions.  We would 
love to have you come along with 
us.  The play is free for adults.   

   The children will participate in an 
Easter Egg Hunt during the week 
before Easter.  Staff will hide can-
dy filled eggs on the playgrounds 
and in front of the church for the 
children to find.  That is always a 
fun day for them all. The CDM will 

   The Child Development Ministry 
is growing again, with 70 children 
currently enrolled.  There are 
openings in one of the 1 year old 
classes, the 3 year old classes, 
and the 4 year old class.  We have 
a growing waiting list for infants. 

   The 3 and 4 year old classes 
have field trips scheduled over the 
next 2 months.  On Wednesday, 
April 24, they will walk to the Thea-
ter on the Green to see the play, 

From the First Church Child Development Ministry 

be closed Friday, April 19 and Mon-
day, April 22 to celebrate Easter.   

   Have a wonderful month, and en-
joy Easter as we remember the 
death and celebrate the resurrec-
tion of our Lord. 

   In Him, 

  Mimi Coffey                             
  fccdm@yahoo.com 
 

FUMC continues to offer our 
weekly Exercise Class every 
Tuesday morning at 11am in 
the Fellowship Hall.  Led by 
YMCA instructor Betsy 
Vaughn, our group uses stretch 
bands, light weights, and rub-
ber balls to “pump up” our 

heart rate through both stand-
ing and chair exercise drills! 
The atmosphere is fun...and 
the crowd is welcoming.  So 
put on your comfortable 
clothes, bring a bottle of water, 
wear your favorite ten-
nies...and come on out and join 

us!  The classes are free, but of 
course, you are invited to give 
a donation at any time!  Just 
mark your gift: Adult Minis-
tries/Exercise Class.  Hope to 
see you soon! 
 

Stretching Is Key!!! 



 
 

Serving in April 

Hostess 

Carole Hennessee 

Head Usher 

Jeff Johnson 

Acolyte and Cross Bearer 

Margaret Jean Harris (A) Lawton Harris (CB) 

Lay Readers 

April 7 Greg Sanderson 

April 14 Margaret Jean Harris 

April 21 Susan Marsh 

April 28 Lawton Harris 

 Greeters 

April 7 M&M Jimmie Williamson 

April 14 Shep Straughn 

April 21 M&M Curtis Jones 

April 28 M&M Jeff Johnson 

 

 

Lobby Door Greeters 

April 7 Eric Dusa 

April 14 Sammy Quick, Jerry Tucker 

April 21 Harold Lomas 

April 28 Roger Wolfe, Keith Stubbs 

Nursery 

April 7 Margaret Wolfe, Drew Copeland 

April 14 Allison Becker, Sawyer Becker 

April 21 Leslie Jean Watson, Amy Lewis 

April 28 Kelly Dusa, Hollis Dusa 

Flowers 

April 7,14 and 21 Church provides 

April 28 Traynham Estate 

 

 

 

 

 

Deposit Team 

April 7 John Moore 

Alternates: Micki Lockey, Todd Becker 

April 14 Roger Wolfe 

Alternates: Jim Crawford, Sammy 
Quick 

April 21 Jeff Johnson 

Alternates: David McLean, Walter 
Crosby 

April 28  Thomas Samuel 

Alternates: Doug Marsh, Betty Hurst 

McArn Items 

April 7 Peanut butter and jelly 

April 14 Spaghetti noodles and sauce 

April 21 Muffin Mix 

April 28 Paper products 

road.  The entire trek takes 
close to an hour.  Restrooms are 
available along the route. 

Every Thursday, at 8am, a 
group of walkers meets at the 
Memorial Marker at Arrowhead 
Park, on State Road in Cheraw.  
This group chooses one particu-
lar direction, and walks around 
the asphalt circle at a comforta-
ble pace.  Usually, members of 
our group come and go accord-
ing to how much time they have, 
but the entire exercise experi-
ence is geared toward an hour 
of walking.  Benches and re-

strooms are available at Arrow-
head Park. 

Questions? Call Pastor Kim. 
Everyone is invited, and you 
don’t have to be a member of 
FUMC. 

  

April showers have finally 
brought warm weather for our 
two weekly walking groups...the 
Walkie Talkies...to begin their 
outdoor recreation once again! 

Every Tuesday, at 8am, a group 
of walkers meets at the House 
on the Hill parking lot at Cheraw 
State Park.  This group walks 
one of two routes...either they 
choose the blacktop road 
straight out to the trailhead, and 
back, or, they follow the cart 
path up and down a few hills, 
around the bend, and back out 
on the other side to the blacktop 

Warmer Weather for Walkie Talkies 



 

 

personal prayer joys and con-
cerns.  This will be an informal 
gathering of study, discussion, 
and prayer.  We will gather from 
6pm to 7pm.  No dinner will be 
served...but you will be fed spir-
itually...guaranteed!!  If you de-
sire a midweek worship experi-
ence of study and prayer, please 
join us. A United Methodist Ser-

vice of Healing will be offered 
once a month, during this same 
time of fellowship.  Questions? 
Please talk to Pastor Kim. 

 

Beginning May 1st, and through-
out the summer, you are invited 
to gather in the FUMC sanctuary 
for a Service of Praise and Pray-
er.  In the midst of our time to-
gether, we will share some re-
sponsive readings...we’ll listen 
to some scripture read-
ings...we’ll enjoy a brief word of 
devotion...and we’ll lift up some 

WATF—A Change for the Summer! 

Thursday Bible Study Returns 

   Beginning Thursday, April 25th, 
our Women’s Bible Study will re-
connect weekly, at 2pm.  On that 
date, we will begin a new session 
based upon a book by author, Sa-
rah Bessey.  Here’s a preview: 
“Gender roles have been debated 
for centuries, and now Sarah Bes-
sey offers a clarion freedom call for 
all who want to realize their gifted-
ness and potential in the Kingdom 

of God.  Through a thoughtful 
review of Biblical teaching and 
church practices, Bessey shares 
how following Jesus made a 
“Christian feminist” out of her.  
For more information and an ex-
planation of what the 
term…”Christian feminist” means 
(it’s very different than what you 
think!), please join us!  All you 
need to bring is your favorite Bi-

ble, an attitude of openness to 
new ideas, along with a bold-
ness to participate in our dis-
cussion.  Questions? Please 
call Pastor Kim.  

Pickleball is a paddle sport created 
for all ages AND all skill levels!  The 
rules are simple and the game is 
easy for beginners to learn, but 
each contest can develop into a 
fairly quick, fast paced, competitive 
game. 
Pickleball combines many elements 
of tennis, badminton, and ping 
pong.  It’s played both indoors and 
outdoors, on a badminton sized 
court, with a slightly modified ten-
nis net.  Equipment includes a pad-

dle for each plyer, and one plastic 
ball with holes.  Pickleball can be 
played as doubles or singles. 
Pickleball was invented in 1965 on 
Bainbridge Island, outside Seattle, 
Washington.  The goal of Pickleball 
then and now, was to create a game 
that is fun for every member of the 
family. 
That goal of “fun” is the same rea-
son behind the desire of several 
FUMC members and friends to cre-
ate a Pickleball “league of our 

own”!  
Please join us for a training by local 
Pickleball guru Gabe Watson, on 
Thursday, April 4th at 6pm, at the 
Cheraw Tennis Courts.  After we 
“learn about the game,” we will 
make a playing schedule and team 
rosters.   
Questions...or to join? Please call 
Pastor Kim! 
 

What is Pickleball? 



 We’re on the Web!
www.cherawfirstumc.org 

FUMC 

MAY 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 

Monday, April 22, 2019 

 

117 Third Street 

Cheraw, SC  29520 

 

FIRST UNITED METHODIST  

CHURCH 

Phone: 843-537-7002 

Fax: 843-537-7220 

E-mail: fumcangiesmith@gmail.com 

Fireflies are very excited to 
celebrate Spring! Being able 
to go outside and enjoy this 
nice weather adds excitement 
to our Fireflies time! 
 
Please plan to join us 
on Palm Sunday as we wave 
our palms down the aisle. 
Following worship on Palm 
Sunday, we will have our An-
nual Easter Egg Hunt. Please 

invite all the young kids in 
your life to join us for this fun 
time of egg hunts and fellow-
ship. 
 
Fireflies will NOT meet on 
Easter Sunday!  Thank you 
once again for sharing your 
kiddos with us. We are really 
enjoying our time together 
and would love to have a big-
ger crowd so if you know of 

anyone that would like to join 
our Fireflies group, please 
invite them. 
 
           Jennifer Tomberlin 
 843-910-0811 

Fireflies Children’s Ministry 

Thank You 
Thank you for all the cards and 
prayers.  I miss Cheraw, First 
Church and all my friends.   
  Love Jane Mayhew 
 
 

     

 

 

 

I would like to thank each 
person who volunteered at 
the Motors in the Morning Car 
Show in March.  Your support 
is very much appreciated. 

 Chase Watson 

A Local Mission Opportunity 
The Cheraw Soup Kitchen 
(Serving Others Uplifting People) 
meets every Tuesday night at the 
Cheraw First Baptist Church Fel-
lowship Building on Greene 
Street.  This is a great opportunity 
for a Sunday School Class, a 
Men’s Group, a UMW Circle, and/
or a Youth Group to reach out to 

our community with a helping 
hand.  Many of you are already 
familiar with this outreach ministry 
as you have served in this arena in 
the past.  Each volunteer group is 
invited to provide a meal on Tues-
day evenings for approximately 10
-30 people.  Your group can pick 
the date!  Set-up, clean-up, and 

tear down are also part of the 
evening’s responsibilities.  It 
would require approximately two 
hours of your time...5:30pm-
7:30pm.  If you or your group 
would like to participate, please 
contact Pastor Kim. 
 
 



 

April 30 Walter Crosby,                                 
   Jim Crawford, IV 

 

 

ANNIVERSARIES 

April   8 M&M Peter Swarr 

April 10 M&M Eric Dusa 

April 11 M&M Lawrence Hammonds 

April 13 M&M Paul Miles 

April 17 M&M Todd Becker 

April 18 M&M Zach Mills 

 

BIRTHDAYS 

April   6 Keith Smith, Jim Bennett 

April 10 Anthony Harris,                           
   Steven Humphries 

April 13 Jensen Tomberlin 

April 18 Laura Harris 

April 19 Lindsey Sanderson,              
  Amanda Carabo  

April 22 Sarah Miles, Mary Lomas 

April 23 Michelle Kessler 

April 29 Marianne Crawford 

 

Birthdays and Anniversaries in April 

April 26 M&M Jim Crawford, III,    
   M&M David Tucker 

 

JoAnne Morgan if you are  in-
terested in purchasing any of 

these new items.   The UMW have a new ship-
ment of RADA Products. See 

UMW Rada Products 

Endowment Fund Update 
The Endowment Fund Committee 
would like to thank the FUMC Child 
Development Center for their recent 
contribution to the Endowment Fund. 

Have you considered leaving the 
church in your will/bequests?  The 
Endowment can grow through your 
special giving. 

Current Amount in the Endowment 
Fund: 
          $195,081.10   

From the Worship Committee 
Flowering of the cross: Please bring 
your cut flowers from your yard to put 
on our flowering cross on the front 
porch Easter morning. 

We will be rebuilding the altar at the 
beginning of the 11:00am service on 
Easter Sunday.  Latecomers will be 
asked to remain in the church entry-

way until after the choir enters the 
sanctuary. 
For more information, contact Nor-

ma Cobb at 843-910-4956. 



we are handy at doing many 
things.  Our intent is not to take 
any work away from our local 
businesses and service profes-
sionals, but to simply offer a help-
ing hand.   
This service is available to all 
FUMC members, and anyone you 
know who is in need of help.   

You may contact Roger Wolfe at 
843-537-7496. 

 

 

 

The Men’s Class at FUMC is offer-
ing a helping hand.  Do you need 
any help to change a light bulb, 
clean the gutters, rake the yard, 
wash the car, or go to the store?  
Whatever your need, give us a 
chance to be a good neighbor to 
you.  We’re not professionals and 
we’ll not bill you for services, but 

If you give memorials to FUMC 
you can designate that they go 
to a number of different areas 
of the church.  Listed below are 
areas in which your memorials 
can be received: 

Contingency Fund 
Endowment Fund 
Memorial Fund 
Music Fund 

Adult Exercise Class 
Salkehatchie Summer Service 
Bus Fund 
Youth Ministries 
Childrens Ministries 
Building Upkeep Fund 
Parsonage Upkeep Fund 
Wednesday at the First 
(WATF) 
Relay for Life 
Grounds Upkeep Fund 

Pastor’s Discretionary Fund 
Scholarships (Streete, Norton, 
Harris, Burr, Hook, Eutsler, 
Brasington, and Laney). 
 
We thank you for considering 
these ministries as options for 
your additional financial gifts. 
 
 
 
 

assistance clients are encouraged 
to make an appointment with the 
pastor, whereupon after complet-
ing a variety of forms verifying 
“amount of need” assistance is 
given.  In order to help as many 
families as possible in the com-

You are invited, any time, to give 
a donation to support the Pastor’s 
Discretionary Fund.  This fund is 
used to assist individuals in our 
community who are struggling 
financially, with a utility bill in 
need of payment.  Community 

munity, FUMC’s policy is to pro-
vide assistance to each house-
hold, on a once-a-year basis.  
Thank you for your generosity.  
Please talk to Pastor Kim if you 
have any questions or need any 
further information! 

Good Neighbor 

What Accounts are for Memorials? 

Pastor’s Discretionary Fund 

..help change a light bulb, clean 

the gutters, rake the yard,…... 

Memorials can be designated 

to go to a number of different 

areas. 

 Giving to those 
less fortunate 



What Happened at Special General Conference, 2019? 

The Called Special Session of General Confer-
ence took place on February 23-26, 2019 in St. 
Louis, MO.  The purpose of the gathering was 
to consider plans developed by the church’s 
Commission on the Way Forward and designed 
to help the denomination move ahead in unity 
despite theological differences regarding hu-
man sexuality. 

General Conference delegates passed the Tra-
ditional Plan 438 to 384 on Day 4 of Special 
General Conference 2019.  This means current 
statements about homosexuality in the United 
Methodist Church’s 2016 Book of Discipline 
have essentially not changed.  The Traditional 
Plan retains restrictions against “self-avowed, 
practicing homosexual” clergy and against offi-
ciating at or hosting same sex marriage cere-
monies.  It also requires stricter enforcement 
for violations of church law. 

However, delegates requested that the UMC’s 
top court, the Judicial Council, review the con-
stitutionality, meaning, application and affect of 
the Traditional Plan.  The court agreed to re-
view this at it’s next scheduled meeting, April 
23-25 in Evanston, IL.  It has ruled twice earlier 
that parts of the Traditional Plan were unconsti-
tutional.  Much of the unconstitutionality has to 
do with matters of due process, as well as ele-
vating requirements about homosexuality 
above other matters.  Up in the air is how much 
of the legislation will take effect or what hap-
pens when people or Conferences defy the 
rules.  If the Court allows, the Traditional Plan 
legislation would take effect January 1, 2020 in 
the United States and 12 months after the 2020 
General Conference for the rest of the world.   

General Conference also approved an exit 
plan, called a “disaffiliation plan,” for any 
churches that want to leave the denomination 
with their property.  However, that plan, too, is 
awaiting Judicial Council review when the court 
meets in late April.  The exit plan specifies that 
churches that elect to leave must pay unpaid 
apportionments and pension liabilities. 

General Conference also passed petitions 
requiring churches that leave to pay their 
share of unfunded pension liability for their 
annual conference.  Clergy members who 
end their relationship with a conference will 
be treated as “terminated vested” partici-
pants; their benefits would be safe and con-

verted to an individual account balance.  The 
pension legislation took effect immediately. 

General Conference did not pass the One 
Church Plan, which was the plan supported 
by the Council of Bishops and which would 
have left questions of marriages up to 
churches and clergy, and ordination require-
ments up to conferences. 

Finally, General Conference organizers have 
named a twelve member task force to inves-
tigate after General Conference 2019 Secre-
tary the Rev. Gary W. Graves revealed, 
March 14th, that there were potential voting 
irregularities at the Special Session.  Specifi-
cally, Graves said a limited number of peo-
ple who were correctly denied delegate cre-
dentials were later able to procure them.  
Graves said General Conference organizers 
do not know if the possible ineligible voters 
supported a particular outcome, as voting is 
by secret ballot so all delegates can vote 
their own conscience.  South Carolina Bish-
op L. Jonathan Holston released a statement 
March 15th calling for a time for calm and 
patience instead of reacting immediately to 
this sort of news. 

General Conference 2019 had the same dele-
gates as General Conference 2016 unless An-
nual Conferences chose to elect new dele-
gates.  There were 864 delegates, but 31 were 
absent, mostly because they could not obtain 
visas.  Of the total, 58% were from the United 
States, 30% were from Africa, and the remain-
der were from the Philippines, Europe, and be-
yond. 

(The information above came from the article: 
“General Conference”, posted in the April 2019 
issue of the South Carolina United Methodist 
Advocate.  For more on General Conference, 
including more in-depth articles on all of the 
information above, visit www.umc.org and 
www.umnews.org.) 

  



Altar Calls: A Little Background 

The question has been raised to me more than once 
over the past several months of: Why don’t we ever 
include an altar call in our Order of Worship, Pastor 
Kim? 

In my own personal faith tradition, We have not regu-
larly practiced the invitation of an altar call. But these 
questions from some FUMC faithful followers 
aroused my interest enough to do a little investigat-
ing...which is offered below: 

According to Wikipedia, an altar call is a tradition in 
some evangelical Christian churches in which those 
who wish to make a new spiritual commitment to Je-
sus Christ are invited to come forward publicly.  It is 
so named because the supplicants gather at the altar 
located at the front of the church building.  In the Old 
Testament, an altar was where sacrifices were made.  
So, the name “altar call” refers to a believer offering 
themselves on an altar to God (Romans 12:1).  Most 
altar calls occur at the end of an evangelical address.  
Congregations often sing a hymn, usually with a 
theme of invitation or decision, during the altar call. 

Altar calls are a recent historic phenomenon begin-
ning in the 1830’s in America.  Other early names for 
them were “the anxious seat” and “the mourner’s 
bench.” They cannot be found in the Bible, but are an 
attempt to adapt the call for repentance to particular 
cultural contexts, where such a public show of confes-
sion may find greater response. 

Some churches object to the use of the altar call for a 
variety of reasons.  They argue that the Bible does not 

refer to any similar practice.  Others believe it is in-
timidating and therefore creates an unnecessary and 
artificial barrier to those who would become Chris-
tians but are then unwilling to make an immediate 
public profession under the gaze of an assembly. 

Other Christians object to altar calls in that they may 
mislead people into confusing outward conduct with 
spiritual change.  In doing so, they argue, altar calls 
may actually give people false assurance about their 
salvation. 

The United Methodist Book of Worship states that 
there should be a response to the Word in every wor-
ship service, and this “should include an invitation to 
Christian discipleship, followed by a hymn of invita-
tion; or by a baptismal, confirmation, or reaffirmation 
hymn.”  The Book of Worship goes on to list what 
also may be part of the response to the Word, begin-
ning with number one being “ a first commitment to 
Christ, which may be followed, if appropriate, by en-
rollment in a preparatory group for baptism or confir-
mation.”  The United Methodist Book of Worship is 
clear-there needs to be a response to the Word in each 
service, but there are many ways to do this...and for 
many reasons.  One such response is a sincere altar 
call that gives people a chance to pray at the altar as 
they make an offering of their lives to God as a sacri-
fice, or as they pray for others. 

(Excerpts in this article provided by: Jeff Patterson, 
Western North Carolina Conference UMC; October, 
9, 2016) 

Beginning May 1st, First UMC 
will offer a Grief Support 
Group for all who have experi-
enced or are currently experi-
encing a journey of grief.  Our 
fellowship will take place in 
the church parlor on a weekly 
basis (Wednesdays) at 
10:30am.  This grief support 
group is somewhat different 
than our GriefShare groups of-
fered in the past, as there will 

be no video lessons, no work-
books, and no study text.  Ra-
ther, participants will have an 
opportunity to share their per-
sonal experiences of loss with 
fellow members of the group, 
in an attempt to connect with 
each other in our pain, and 
simultaneously lift each other 
up in our healing.  Whether 
you have experienced a recent 
loss, or a loss of several years 

ago, you are invited to attend.  
If there are friends from the 
community you feel would 
benefit from this gathering, 
feel free to invite them as well.  
We will meet each week for 
approximately 75 minutes. 
This is an 8-week opportunity.  
Questions? Please talk to Pas-
tor Kim. 

Grief Support Group 



Monday, April 1, 2019 

Plarn Meeting, 5:00pm, Kinsey Mulloy Class-
room 

Cub Scouts, 6:00pm, Fellowship Hall 

Boy Scouts, 6:00pm, Scout Hut 

Pastor Kim’s Day Off 

Tuesday, April 2, 2019 

Walkie Talkies, State Park, 8:00am 

Adult Exercise, 11:00am, Fellowship Hall 

Sunday, April 7 Bulletin Deadline, 2:00pm 

Weight Watchers, 5:30pm, Fellowship Hall 

Wednesday, April 3, 2019 

WATF Meal, 5:30pm, Fellowship Hall 

WATF Bible Study, 6:15pm, Fellowship Hall 

Thursday, April 4, 2019 

Walkie Talkies, Arrowhead Park, 8:00am 

Pickleball Workshop, 6:00pm, Cheraw Tennis 
Court 

Fellowship Hall in use 

Friday, April 5, 2019 

11am-1pm Office open 

Fellowship Hall in use 

Saturday, April 6, 2019 

UMM/Boy Scout BBQ, 11am-2pm, Fellowship 
Hall  

Sunday, April 7, 2019 

Sunday School, 10:00am 

Worship, 11:00am  

Youth, 5:00pm, Youth Hut/Fellowship Hall 

Fireflies Children’s Ministry, 5:00pm, Kid’s 
Nook 

Monday, April 8, 2019 

Plarn Meeting, 5:00pm, Kinsey Mulloy Class-
room 

Boy Scouts, 6:00pm, Scout Hut 

Cub Scouts, 6:00pm, Fellowship Hall 

Pastor Kim’s Day Off 

Tuesday, April 9, 2019 

Walkie Talkies, State Park, 8:00am 

Adult Exercise, 11:00am, Fellowship Hall 

Sunday, April 14 Bulletin  Deadline, 12:00pm 

UMW PM Circle, 3:00pm, Parlor 

Weight Watchers, 5:30pm, Fellowship Hall 

Boy Scouts, 6:00pm, Scout Hut 

UMW Circle #3, 6:30pm, Parlor 

Wednesday, April 10, 2019 

WATF Meal, 5:30pm, Fellowship Hall 

WATF Bible Study, 6:15pm, Fellowship Hall 

Thursday, April 11, 2019 

Walkie Talkies, Arrowhead Park, 8:00am 

Friday, April 12, 2019 

11am-1pm Office open  

Sunday, April 14, 2019 

UMM Breakfast, 8:30am, Fellowship Hall 

Sunday School, 10:00am 

Worship, 11:00am  

Churchwide Fellowship on the Lawn and Chil-
dren’s Easter Egg Hunt, 12:00pm 

Monday, April 15, 2019 

Plarn Meeting, 5:00pm, Kinsey Mulloy Class-
room 

Cub Scouts, 6:00pm, Fellowship Hall 

Boy Scouts, 6:00pm, Scout Hut 

Pastor Kim’s Day Off 

Tuesday, April 16, 2019 

Walkie Talkies, State Park, 8:00am 

Adult Exercise, 11:00am, Fellowship Hall 

Sunday, April 21 Bulletin  Deadline, 12:00pm 

Weight Watchers, 5:30pm, Fellowship Hall 

Thursday, April 18, 2019 

J.O.Y. Club, 12:00pm, Fellowship Hall 

Maundy Thursday Service, 6:30pm, Sanctuary 

Friday, April 19, 2019 

Good Friday Prayer and Liturgy, noon—
3:00pm, Sanctuary 

Sunday, April 21, 2019 

HAPPY EASTER! 

Sunrise Service, 7:00am, Sanctuary Steps 

Sunday School, 10:00am 

Worship, 11:00am  

Monday, April 22, 2019 

           OFFICE CLOSED FOR EASTER MONDAY 

Plarn Meeting, 5:00pm, Kinsey Mulloy Classroom 

Cub Scouts, 6:00pm, Fellowship Hall 

Boy Scouts, 6:00pm, Scout Hut 

Tuesday, April 23, 2019 

Walkie Talkies, State Park, 8:00am 

Adult Exercise, 11:00am, Fellowship Hall 

Sunday, April 28 Bulletin Deadline, 2:00pm 

Weight Watchers, 5:30pm, Fellowship Hall 

SPRC Meeting, 6:00pm, Harris Sunday School 
Classroom 

Boy Scouts, 6:00pm, Scout Hut 

May Newsletter Deadline 

 

 

Wednesday, April 24, 2019 

Finance Committee Meeting, 5:00pm, Harris 
Classroom 

Church Council Meeting, 6:00pm, Harris Class-
room 

Thursday, April 25, 2019 

Walkie Talkies, Arrowhead Park, 8:00am 

Friday, April 26, 2019 

11am-1pm Office open  

Sunday, April 28, 2019 

Sunday School, 10:00am 

Worship, 11:00am  

Relay for Life Fundraiser Luncheon, 12:00pm, 
Fellowship Hall 

Youth, 5:00pm, Youth Hut/Fellowship Hall 

Fireflies Children’s Ministry, 5:00pm, Kid’s 
Nook 

Monday, April 29, 2019 

Plarn Meeting, 5:00pm, Kinsey Mulloy Class-
room 

Cub Scouts, 6:00pm, Fellowship Hall 

Boy Scouts, 6:00pm, Scout Hut 

Pastor Kim’s Day Off 

Tuesday, April 30, 2019 

Walkie Talkies, State Park, 8:00am 

Adult Exercise, 11:00am, Fellowship Hall 

Sunday, May 5 Bulletin  Deadline, 12:00pm 

Weight Watchers, 5:30pm, Fellowship Hall 

April Calendar 


